
 

 
 

OFF DUTY LAW ENFORCEMENT OFFICER CARRY REGULATIONS  

 
Segra Park 

1640 Freed Street 
Columbia, SC 29201 

 
The Columbia Fireflies and Segra Park always want to welcome local, regional, state and national Law 

Enforcement Officers to enjoy the venue for Fireflies games and special events. If an off-duty Law 
Enforcement Officer (LEO) would like to carry a weapon while attending an event at Segra Park, they 

must adhere to the following protocols: 
 
 

1. The off-duty officer shall alert the uniformed LEO at one of the ballpark entrances indicating 
they would like to carry their duty weapon (or certified weapon) into the venue. 

2. The off-duty officer shall provide a form of identification along with their agencies’ 
credentials. 

3. The uniformed LEO confirms the status of the off-duty LEO with command/dispatch. The 
location of the off-duty officers’ seat will be collected and reported to command/dispatch. 

4. Once the off-duty officer is cleared, the uniformed LEO will provide a wristband to the off-
duty officer to wear on their wrist for the duration of the event. 

5. Under no circumstances will the off-duty LEO be permitted to consume alcoholic beverages 
while carrying a weapon on the premises of Segra Park. 

 
 
If an off-duty LEO would like to enjoy a Fireflies game or an event at Segra Park and NOT carry their 
duty weapon (or certified weapon) they do not need to alert a uniformed LEO that they are attending 
the event, and they are permitted to consume alcoholic beverages responsibly. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact the Columbia Fireflies Team Offices at (803) 726-4487. 


